From: Jill Carew <

**Sent:** Thursday, June 10, 2021 8:19:43 AM

To: aletham@kawarthalakes.ca <aletham@kawarthalakes.ca>

**Subject:** ATV pilot project

## Mayor.

I am writing regarding the proposed Pilot Project regarding ATV's being allowed to drive on city streets. A couple years ago there was a survey to complete re: noise levels for weed blowers, lawn mowers etc and now there's a proposal to allow ATV's to travel clear across town? I am totally against this.

These are off road vehicles for a reason.

Is the City going to reimburse myself and other citizens when our property values decrease because we're now on the ATV route?? Will the ATV drivers help pay our taxes? How will the so called 0700-2130 time limits be policed? Seems to be an impossible task.

My section of Elgin, between Adelaide Street and Angeline street is a VERY busy road, as it is one of the thoroughfares from the North ward along with Northlin Park Road. There is always a lot of traffic and always cars parked on the road. How is it safe to add ATV's to this mix? Has there been a review of town roads for safety risks? There is a public school right around the corner. When there is a collision with a car, a scooter, a citizen, what then? I believe that this is not a good idea and hope that no changes are made to current bylaw!

Sent from my iPhone Have a great day, Jill